
NOTE: The 2008 321 Report was completed, including peer review and revisions, but was refused 
approval by BLM in Washington, D.C. as a result of BLM dissatisfaction regarding the amount of base 
flow discharge from the Sierra Vista subwatershed (at the Tombstone gaging station) reported in the 
2008 321 Report water budget calculations. Jeff Kennedy of the USGS was subsequently asked to 
produce a report that analyzed this value and to produce a final number to be used for future Sierra 
Vista subwatershed water budget calculations, including the remaining 321 Reports. This USGS report is 
Kennedy, J.R., and Gungle, Bruce, 2010, Quantity and Sources of Base Flow in the San Pedro River near 
Tombstone, Arizona: U.S. Geological Survey Scientific Investigations Report 2010-5200, 43 p.  

The 2008 321 Report was never delivered to the U.S. Congress. 

 


